TOWN OF MARION

AFFORDABLE HOUSING TRUST
August 9, 2010

7 pm

Music Hall
MEMBERS PRESENT:    
Ora Mae Torres, Chair

Jim Grady

Jon Henry

Roger Blanchette




Steve Cushing 
Nicholas Grace

MEMBERS ABSENT:
Sharon Matzek
ALSO PRESENT:
Karen Sunnarborg, Ricky Pursley – Sentinel, Eunice Manduca, Jay Crowley, Norman Hills, Nancy Childs, Ted North, Betsy Dunn, John Sweeney, Joe Napoli, Sherman Briggs, Paul Dawson
Ms. Torres called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
Housing Production Plan

Ms. Torres noted that the primary goal of the meeting is the Housing Production Plan 5 year update.  Ms. Sunnarborg started with a power point presentation.  Ms. Sunnarborg thanked all the members for diligent work and guidance throughout this process.  

Highlights of the Housing Production plan to be submitted to the State:
· Executive Summary – Comprehensive needs assessment, strategies, state requires ½ of 1% yearround housing stock be the goal each year to be certified by the state
· Major Components – Certified by the state

· Priority Needs – Target populations

· Housing Goals – Households with limited incomes, gaps in affordability and access to affordable housing, housing conditions
· Demographic Trends

· Housing Trends

· Potential Strategies

· Build Local Capacity – Professional oversight coordination, suggest need for part time housing consultant with RFP
· Zoning Strategies Neighborhood overlay district, modify inclusionary zoning

· Housing Production Strategies – Continue to make publicly owned land available for affordable housing, continue to partner with developers, convert existing houses to affordability
The trust already has approval for the Housing Production Plan from the Planning Board.  We now need approval from the selectmen and the plan can be submitted to the state.  The state has 30 days to review the plan for completion and another 90 days to review and approve.   The trust will include the plan on the town website.  

Discussion:
Norm Hills, Conservation Commission submitted a letter with concerns and questions to the Trust.  Ms. Sunnarborg noted that she would answer all questions and concerns of Mr. Hill’s memo.  She also noted that the housing trust will make decisions and consider the concerns from Mr. Hills.  

The Trust is supportive of NOD (Neighborhood Overlay District) multiuse zoning from the Planning Board and hopes it will be brought up in their October meeting.  
There will be an educational brochure for the housing production plan as part of the process.

Mr. Henry spoke regarding the 40B Baywatch project.  Originally there were 192 units to be developed and now it has changed to 168 units.  40 of these units are for sale units and the remaining 128 are rental units subject to approval by the Zoning Board of Appeals.  There are a number of problems for the developer yet to overcome to do with conservation issues and others.  This process is ongoing.  The Board of Selectmen has signed the application for a sewer permit which has gone forward to DEP and very recently has had a public review period with the other sitting boards.  We have authorized the town’s attorney to represent the selectmen and compose a document.  This is going forward as the towns comment on the developers request to diminish the amount of environmental review that would be needed or specified because they reduced the project from 192 to 168 units.  The outcome of that will be determined by the DEP.  This is an ongoing process. 

Ms. Torres thanked everyone for coming.

Respectfully submitted,

Grace Hatch, Assistant MAHT
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